

# HENDON NEWS



### Thank You And Public Recognition Of Our Lovely Students!

On Monday 6<sup>th</sup> July the Year 10 GCSE Catering students helped with the catering and service at a very special event. They joined members of staff and community to remember our former Head Teacher - Kevin McKellar. He left an incredible legacy of knowledge and information. The students were highly commended for all their work ensuring that our guests received exceptional hospitality.

## Ms Thompson









The summer term holiday begins on Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> July, and students are expected to return to school on the 2<sup>nd</sup> September, Any absence after 13/7/2015 and directly after the beginning of term up to 11/9/2015 will only be authorised if medical evidence is provided. All other absences will remain unauthorised and may incur a Fixed Penalty Notice of £120.

Thank you for your support in ensuring that all students attend school fully in order to maximise their educational potential.

Mrs Weatherhead - Deputy Headteacher

## **Diary Dates**

- Monday 20<sup>th</sup> July
- Tuesday 21st July
- Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> July
- Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> July
  Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> September
- Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September
- Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> September

Year Team Trip Day BTEC Art Trip

Photography Trip

Sponsored Walk/Hedonbury

Last Day of Summer Term - Students finish at 12 pm

Start of Autumn Term (Staff Development Day - School closed to students)

New Year 7 students start. Year 8-13 Academic Review Day

School resumes as normal

The Friends of Hendon have launched a lottery in order to help raise funds to build a new dance studio. The lottery is open to all, so please encourage other people you may know to get involved, the more people that play the bigger the prize and the more money the school will raise. A leaflet with further details is attached to the newsletter or you can go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hendon-school/

Thank you for your support

Jacqui Jack-Trustee Friends of Hendon School Association

# Hendon School Uniform Regulations from September 2015

You will already be aware we will be moving to a new uniform from September 2015. The change of uniform follows a period of consultation with parents and governors and is at the request of our students. We hope that it will allow us to present in a smarter and more professional way, and to mark more clearly the seniority of secondary school. We are very proud of our uniform and of the students that wear it.

Please find attached details of the new uniform. Students will be expected to wear full and correct school uniform at school and when travelling to and from school. Our official uniform stockist is School Wear of Hendon:

## School Wear, 140 Brent Street, Hendon NW4 2DR Tel: 0208 202 2203

In addition they offer an online ordering system, should you wish to use it, which can be accessed at <a href="http://www.schoolwearofhendon.com">http://www.schoolwearofhendon.com</a>

I would ask that you also read the guidance that accompanies the uniform regulations and note items which are not permitted. Our PE kit remains unchanged and continues to be sold through the school Finance Office and the PE Department. It can also be ordered on line through Parentmail. As always, if you require support with the purchase of the uniform please contact Miss Povey in writing and we will make every effort to help.

Many thanks for your ongoing support with this.

# Required items of uniform for all students

- Navy blue blazer with school badge
- White shirt long or short sleeve
- School tie upper or lower school depending on year group
- School sweatshirt with school logo (either round neck or V-neck)
- Sensible black shoes these may not be trainers or fashion brands and must not show a brand logo

#### Girls

- Navy blue skirt no shorter than knee length
- Plain navy blue tights. Socks or patterned tights are not permitted.
- Black trousers. Please note carefully that trousers must not be tight fitting for child protection reasons. Black jeans, velvet, corduroy, tight fitting leggings or lycra trousers are not permitted.
- A headscarf worn for religious reasons must be plain white, navy blue, or black

#### **Boys**

- Black Trousers
- Black socks

#### Outerwear for all students

• Plain navy blue or black outdoor coat. This must not show a brand logo.

Students wearing incorrect uniform or of unacceptable appearance may be required to return home to collect the correct items of uniform or footwear at short notice. Students may be placed into internal exclusion until the uniform is corrected. Decisions about the suitability of uniform will be made by Heads of Year and Leadership Team.





